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Correspondence from Germany 

(by Matheus Hantschko) 

--- 

Post 107 near Spremberg, Lower Lusatia 

July 1915 

 

Dear reader of the Volksblatt in distant 

Texas! 

  I must write a few lines again; it is yet 

questionable if they will arrive at your place 

and I still receive the “Giddings Deutsches 

Volksblatt.” It has been very dry in our 

region: a drought as in the year 1911. It did 

rain nicely on May 11th and then came the 

east wind and a heat wave, the likes of 

which is unfamiliar to Germany. Not until 

the 27th and 28th of June did we receive 

torrential rainfall with some sleet; we also 

had frost a few times in June but only in 

places. In spite of all, the prospects are 

favorable for a good harvest; cherries are 

already plentiful and pears, apples and 

plums will, if nothing happens in the 

meantime, become available in large 

amounts. The rye harvest is about to begin 

and everyone who is so inclined will be able 

to find work. The captured Russians are 

released for work by the military but only in 

groups of 100 men, or more; if you can’t use 

at least 100, you won’t get any; you can 

have more but not less, due to the need for 

guarding.  

 A field hospital doctor reports about a 

religious service in the presence of the 

Emperor, in the “Sunday issue for the 

German Army,” where I read the following 

words about “The re-discovered Church:”  
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“A blinding sunny, warm October morning. 

A deep peace rests over the beautiful fall 

colored forests of the splendid Moak Valley, 

as far as my eye can survey it from the 

considerable height at which the field 

hospital is located. It has been years since I 

have stayed in a church --; my worship has 

been held, ever since, in open nature, 

admiring God’s creation; but here, in the 

field, one is drawn to the religion which was 

dear to us as children and I will participate 

in church service, once again, today. Quite a 

few, who have thought that they had 

forgotten, have learned again how to pray 

out here. The deeply seated religious 

foundation, which does not get lost in trivia, 

emerges again. And for those of us who, as 

doctors, observe the sorrow and misery, 

burns a yearning for blessed exaltation after 

periods of denial.”  

  I remain, with greeting to all the readers 

of the Volksblatt,  

         The Railroader 

 

Translated by John Buerfeind 
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